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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778

President : M. L. Setiya
General Secretary : T. K. Chakraborty




Cir No : 14/2015                                                                                       Date : 26th October  2015      
To

All Divisional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Hon. Shri Prakash Chand, Chief (Personnel), LIC of India.
We reproduce below our letter dated 26th October 2015 addressed to Shri Prakash Chand, Chief (Personnel), LIC of India.

With greetings.





                                                              Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                      General Secretary

Shri  Prakash Chand,                                                            
Chief (Personnel),
Life Insurance Corporation of India,

Central Office,

MUMBAI.

Dear Sir,

Re:Mediclaim
We are very appreciative of you for renewing Group mediclaim policy with reduced premium and cashless facility.

We had on 13th Aug, 2015 personally drawn your attention to the problems faced by pensioners in availing cashless facility. You have taken note of the same and assured our delegation led by Shri K Natarajan, Vice President, that the issues will be sorted out very shortly. We are disappointed that even after two months despite your assurance TPAs have so far not issued I.D. cards to the employees and pensioners. In the absence of I.D. card insured, particularly pensioners, are facing lot of problems in availing cashless facility.

We request you to please take up the matter with the insurer New India Assurance Co. Ltd. and advise them to direct the TPAs to issue I.D. cards immediately to all pensioners, employees and their dependents insured under the group.

We also draw your attention to our discussions with ED(P) on 5th January, 2015, when on our representation it was assured to us that instruction for deduction of mediclaim premium in installments from pension will be issued. Renewal of mediclaim is due on 01/04/2016 and pension for Feb-2016 being the last pension before renewal, you are requested to please ensure mediclaim premium deduction in installments from pension.

We hope you will take necessary action in right earnest.

  Thanking you.
                              Yours faithfully,
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                                                                                                                                ( T K CHAKRABORTY )                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                GENERAL SECRETARY
